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COUNTY OF ALAMEDA 
 

ADDENDUM No. 02 
 

to 
 

 RFQ No. 18137 
 

for 
 

Santa Rita Jail, Glenn Dyer Detention Facility, and Juvenile 
Justice Center Boiler Upgrade Projects 

 

Specification Clarification/Modification and Recap of Pre-submittal Conferences 
Held on April 10, 2018. 

 

This County of Alameda, General Services Agency (GSA), RFP/Q Addendum has been 
electronically issued to potential bidders via e-mail.  E-mail addresses used are those in the 
County’s Small Local Emerging Business (SLEB) Vendor Database or from other sources.  If 
you have registered or are certified as a SLEB, please ensure that the complete and accurate 
e-mail address is noted and kept updated in the SLEB Vendor Database.  This RFP/Q 
Addendum will also be posted on the GSA Contracting Opportunities website located at 
http://www.acgov.org/gsa/purchasing/bid_content/ContractOpportunities.jsp. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Alameda County is committed to reducing environmental impacts across our entire supply chain.  
If printing this document, please print only what you need, print double-sided, and use recycled-
content paper. 
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The following Sections have been modified to read as shown below.  Changes made to the 
original RFP document are in bold print and highlighted, and deletions made have a strike 
through. 
 
Item# 1 
 

Responses to Written Questions: All questions and answers apply to Santa Rita Jail 
(SRJ), Juvenile Justice Center (JJC), and Glenn Dyer Detention Facility (GDDF) Projects: 

 
Q1) Does the engineer have to be present during the pre-submittal conference? 
A1) Yes, in order to qualify for phase II request for proposal for one or all of the 

projects, the engineer is required to attend that meeting. 
 

Q2) Do all engineers possess valid and current professional licenses for the services 
for which they intend to provide on the Project? 

A2) Yes, a valid and current professional license is required for each service that is 
provided on this project. 
 

Q3) Is the Engineer to have current workers’ compensation insurance policy as 
required by the Labor Code or is legally self-insured pursuant to Labor Code 
section 3700 et seq.? 

A3) Yes 
 

Q4) Is the Engineer required to attach a copy of its most current reviewed or audited 
financial statement with accompanying notes and supplemental information, as 
well as reviewed or audited financial statements with accompanying notes and 
supplemental information for the past 3 years?  
 

A4) Yes, in order to qualify for phase II request for proposal, the engineer is 
required to attach their most current reviewed or audited financial statement 
with accompanying notes and supplemental information, as well as reviewed or 
audited financial statements with accompanying notes and supplemental 
information for the past 3 years. A financial statement that is not either 
reviewed or audited is not acceptable. A letter verifying availability of a line of 
credit is not a substitute for the required financial statement. 

 


	Held on April 10, 2018.

